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While the department and 
the Legislature have 
increased transfers to 
education, additional 
actions could increase 
sales and efficiency and 
ultimately increase 
transfers to education. 
 
 
 
 

 
The Department of the Lottery 
should continue its ongoing 
efforts to protect the integrity 
of the Lottery by improving its 
capabilities for identifying and 
investigating potential ticket 
theft or brokering by retailers. 

 
Maintaining the security and integrity 
of Lottery operations is critical to our 
continued success, and identifying and 
investigating potential ticket theft or 
brokering by retailers are fundamental 
to ensuring the Lottery continues to 
operate in a manner consistent with 
Florida law.  In response to this option 
the Department will continue to 
conduct data collection and analytics, 
engage in proactive predictive 
modeling, and identify and implement 
investigative process improvements. 
 
 

 
Maintaining the security and 
integrity of Lottery operations is 
critical to our continued success, 
and identifying and investigating 
potential ticket theft or brokering 
by retailers are fundamental to 
ensuring the Lottery continues to 
operate in a manner consistent 
with Florida law.  In response to 
this option the Department will 
continue to conduct data 
collection and analytics, engage 
in proactive predictive modeling, 
and identify and implement 
investigative process 
improvements.  Furthermore, we 
continue to engage in proactive 
Retailer Compliance 
Operations/Stings.  In calendar 
year 2017 the Division of Security 
conducted 872.  In the first 5-
month period of 2018, the 
Division of Security has 
conducted 415 Retailer 
Compliance Operations/Stings. 
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While the department and 
the Legislature have 
increased transfers to 
education, additional 
actions could increase 
sales and efficiency and 
ultimately increase 
transfers to education. 

 
The Department of the Lottery 
should continue its ongoing 
efforts to protect the integrity 
of the Lottery by increasing 
the number of retailer 
locations with ticket self-
checkers and providing a 
ticket scanning function in its 
mobile app so that players can 
more easily determine for 
themselves whether a ticket is 
a winner. 

 
This option aligns with our values of 
using resources wisely and exceeding 
our customer’s expectations.  The 
Department will continue to pursue 
opportunities to both increase the 
number of retailer locations with ticket 
self-checkers, and change the Lottery’s 
mobile application to include ticket 
scanning capability so that players can 
more easily determine for themselves 
whether a Lottery ticket is a winner. 
 

 
The new gaming system contract 
has been signed and go-live has 
been scheduled to occur no 
earlier than 4/1/2019.  The new 
mobile apps will go-live in 
conjunction with the gaming 
system launch.  Additional ticket 
self-checkers are being installed 
as part of the equipment rollout.  
These installs are underway now 
and will be fully completed in 
conjunction with go-live. 
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